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                            Clubs AGM Sunday December 12th.  

 

Sponsoring RBC since 

1983. 

                             

Looking for a place for a Work or Social Club Function, 

Birthday Party, Anniversary, Wedding, Seminar, or any 

other celebration, look no further than the 

Rockhampton Bowls Club. Fully air conditioned & in the 

CBD area on the Riverbank.          (RBC Green at night) 

We specialize in Barefoot Bowls, Jack Attack and BBQs.  

We are noted for great service in a friendly atmosphere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2021 

Newsletter 

Became one club of Men & Ladies 2014 

RBC 94 Victoria Parade Rockhampton. PO Box 6163 Red Hill Rockhampton 4701 Qld. 

Phone 0749221685 Website www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au    ABN 33649611820                                 

Email bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au       

   Chairman Beverley Johnston, Vice Chairman, Bruce Ballentine. Find RBC Facebook 

http://www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au/
mailto:bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au
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As we approach the last weeks of 2021 and Christmas is just around the corner 
it is often the case that while we reflect on the year just past, we look 
forward happily towards the Festive Season and spending time with loved ones. 
Holidays, food and carols and decorations get us in the festive mood. Our 
Ladies held their Christmas luncheon and Presentation Day recently and good 
food, conversation and fun was had by all. A final meeting of the ladies, for 
2021, will be held soon. 
 
On Monday 22 November, your Management Committee discussed at length, how we 
would approach the future with our Queensland Government planning to open our 
border to residents from areas outside the State. Now we all can be vaccinated 
to protect ourselves and others, it seems that some will not be able to fully 
participate in all activities, if Legislation currently being framed for 
consideration becomes law. As things stand it seems Clubs such as ours may not 
be allowed to admit Members or guests to all our facilities, who are not fully 
vaccinated. Your committee is watching, reading, listening, and deciphering 
all the information available, because not only do we need to determine what 
is best for our Club Members and visitors but how the law and our final 
decisions will be put into practice. Perhaps the first step for all Members 
and society generally is to acquire their Vaccination Certificate. If you have 
an iPhone and are double vaccinated, the steps are quite simple. The 
Certificate is your Passport to participate as fully as possible in society. 
More information will become available as we get closer to 17 December 2021.  
 
Your Management Committee also discussed the insurance claim we had lodged 
with our Insurer to rectify damage from the severe hailstorm experienced in 
Rockhampton in 2020. We have had numerous discussions with our Insurance 
Broker Representatives and the Insurer’s Assessor and have been advised that 
the Insurer has accepted the claim to replace the roofs on both the Clubhouse 
and the Cover over the Green and including the Solar System on the roof over 
the Green. We have been advised the Roofing Contractor should be able to do 
the work on the green roof with as little disruption to bowling activities as 
possible. Hopefully this is so. Members will be kept informed as this major 
undertaking unfolds. 
 
As those Members who have recently visited the Club will know, the northern 
lounge area has had floor coverings laid, with plans to investigate replacing 
the front metal floor level louvres with safety glass. An Operable door to be 
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installed, will allow the rooms to be individually utilised. Our Building 
Committee is seeking suppliers/prices to replace the upstairs kitchen hutch 
shutters with a roller door or something similar. Quotations have been 
obtained from a Floor Sander/Polisher to re-polish the entire balance of the 
upstairs floor including hallways. We will seek advice from this contractor as 
to when is the best time to complete this task to gain the best result, but of 
course, also when the work can be done. A Working Bee is hopefully to be held 
to clean up the Storeroom and Workroom in the southern end of the building 
downstairs and many hands make light work. Please help where you can. 
 
As with domestic matters, it is not all house building, but a certain amount 
of housekeeping needs to be done in all Organisations. At the recent 
Management Committee Meeting we discussed the need for all voluntary Club Bar 
Attendants to have an RSA Certificate and to add the details to the Club 
Register, some proposed amendments to the Club rules documentation and 
revisiting the Club Code of Conduct which has perhaps not been strictly always 
adhered to by all players and visitors to the Club. The latter often comes to 
the fore when there is a difference between players which escalates. I have 
since placed copies of our Code of Conduct in the Club for all to read. When 
the list of Members who have acknowledged the Code of Conduct has been 
updated, those who have not already signed the Register of Acknowledgment will 
be asked to sign. Our secretary will frame copies to be prominently mounted in 
the Clubhouse. A Committee Member has given an opinion regarding Non- Declared 
Members joining our Club and how to best include them for proper governance. 
 
It is now time for all Members to consider putting themselves forward to help 
with the running of the Club. I have been Chairman for two years and together 
with our committee members we have managed to negotiate some very difficult 
times and accomplish some improvements to the Clubhouse. I know that to do the 
job of Chairman satisfactorily, a committed team, working together is 
essential. Nominations for positions on the Committee for 2022 should be 
posted on the Notice Board well ahead of the AGM to allow the Secretary time 
to collate all into end of year documents. While nominations can be taken from 
the floor at the AGM it is less than satisfactory to almost embarrass or 
entice people into accepting a nomination when they have not given serious 
thought to the positions. 
 
On a very sad note, we have farewelled our long term and much-admired Member, 
Kev Weaver who passed away recently. Kev was a member of RBC for many years 
but was also well known throughout Rockhampton as a suburban butcher, Member 
of Service Clubs, and a much-loved family man. Members observed a minute’s 
silence, raised a glass or cup of tea in Kev’s honour at RBC and recently a 
Wake was held by the Weaver Family also at RBC. Rest In Peace Kev. 
 
Bev Johnston, 
Chairman. 
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President, Joan`s Report 

 

 

 
We have had a very good year, a few new members, some for the ladies and few for the 

men, let us make them welcome. All the games have been finished and trophies are about 

to be given out to them, something new to talk about at Christmas with friends. We have 

lost a few members and our thoughts are with their families. Upstairs is near finished and 

hopefully we can get it into order for the new year. Our card days are going very well, and it 

looks like we are getting more people on Fridays, so keep up the good work ladies. The 

afternoon teas are yummy, something we miss out on. 

Having two jobs in the Ladies section had been busy, but, enjoyable and sometimes very 

interesting. we are a little smaller than last year, as we have lost a few ladies.  

We had a great luncheon at Frenchville with the Ladies Committee, plenty of laughter and 

fun, and the meals, well, everybody had what they wanted and enjoyed them. June did the 

table and it looked great, and Eileen did the games, I think we found the right place. A 

private room and soundproof, also at no cost because we are a sports club, plus I am a 

member, also we have lots of members there. Thank you to Debbie for are the work that 

she does for us, plus my important helpers, who I can't do without. Sorry, I might not be 

able to attend the AGM, as I have personal issues, which i hope are not as bad as what I 

think, but I will see. Hope you have a Happy Christmas and New Year, let us enjoy 2022. 

Take care of each other and be kind in what we say about our friends and how we treat 

them. 

Rely on the teacher's message, --not the personally. --Rely on the meaning, not just words. --

Rely on the real meaning, not the provisional one, -- Rely on your wisdom mind, not your 

ordinary, judgmental mind. 

See you in 2022. President /Secretary RLBC Joan Wilson 2021 

 

 

 

 

Web sites, Face Book, or advertising contact Noel or Tracey on 

0749214200/0403332297. Admin@adzpower.com.au 

 

mailto:Admin@adzpower.com.au
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Pat McGovern, Val King, June 

Shelton 

Val King, June Shelton Val King, Zelma Mace, June 

Shelton, Leonie Tonkins, Jean 

Graff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Val King, June Shelton, Pat 

McGovern, Rosemary Rumpf, Bev 

Johnson, Marion Dobbs 

Val King, June Shelton, Jean Graff, 

Carol Wellings 

Val King, June Shelton, Barbara 

Friesacher, Leonie Tonkins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Val King, June Shelton, Ann 

Thomas 

Val King, June Shelton, Jean Graff, 

Coleen Diehm 

Val King, Dell Moger, June 

Shelton, Joan Alderson 

 

 

 

 

 

For blocked/broken drains contact nuflow on 0408433922, 

ben@nuflowcq.com.au                            Larsensdoors@gmail.com 

mailto:ben@nuflowcq.com.au
mailto:%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20Larsensdoors@gmail.com
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Val King, June Shelton, Val 

Hegarty, Rosemary Rumpf, Bev 

Armitage 

Pat McGovern, Val Hegarty, June 

Shelton, Val King 

Val King, June Shelton, Barbara 

Friesacher, Coleen Diehm, 

Debbie Simpson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pat McGovern, Del Moger, June 

Shelton, Joan Alderson 

Heather Everett, Val King, June 

Shelton 

Pat Wiemers, Val King 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jean Graff, June Shelton                                  Val King, June Shelton, Jean Graff 
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                                                                                                            Ann Thomas, June Shelton. 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The Ladies Bowls Subcommittee held their Annual Christmas Party and the 

presentation of trophies at the clubhouse. 
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Jeff Slater, President`s report. 

 

It is with very sad news to hear that long term Member, Kev Weaver passed away. Kev 

joined the club on the first of April 1967. Mr. Weaver was an absolute gentleman and very a 

popular person in the Club. Without doubt he was the most dedicated member any club 

would wish to have, if not playing due to ill health, Kev would arrive at the club to watch 

bowls and to mingle with the other members of the club. Kev was a very hard man to beat 

in bowls even though he was in his nineties. Kev was born in 1923 and passed away at the 

age of 98. He will be sadly missed by all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevin Weaver (93) with Life Member, 

 Norm Diplock 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

manager@mercurerockhampton.com.au   074994500 

 

Rockhampton Mayoral Trophy Results. 

The Rockhampton Regional Council`s Mayoral Trophy was first competed for in 2001, The 

first winners were the Queensland Railway Institute Bowls Club. This prestigious trophy was 

played for every year since 2001, The Yeppoon Bowls Club being the 2021 winners. 

The Rockhampton Bowls Club is very appreciative of the support of the Rockhampton 

Regional Council`s Mayors. 

 

 

 

mailto:manager@mercurerockhampton.com.au
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Winners, Warren Baker, Sandy Simpson, Ellie 

Batts, Ian Lenham, Regional Mayor, Tony 

Williams. 

Second, Eileen Arnold, Heather Everett, Phil 

Robinson, Regional Mayor, Tony Williams, Brian 

McLean, President, Jeff Slater. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Third, Hazel Johnson, Bob McGowan, Andy 

Johnson, Regional Mayor, Tony Williams, Ann 

Thomas, President Jeff Slater. 

Fourth, Ross Wellings, Regional Mayor, Tony 

Williams, Harley Wilton, Colleen Diehm, Debbie 

Simpson, President Jeff Slater 

 

 

 

 

 



Rockhampton Bowls Club Inc. Newsletter. Page 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                              Drawn from the hat 

 

 

Firth, Marion Dobbs, Regional Mayoral, Tony 

Williams, Errol Gregson, Daniel Wilton, Sharon 

McConochie, President Jeff Slater 

President Jeff Slater`s Report. 

 

This last month has been the district competition. 

Clem Magee represented R.B.C in the district 

singles with winning his first game and getting 

beaten in the semi-final. As for Clem and Graham 

Hudson in the district pairs coming up with the 

same result. The district triples team of John 

Moran, Peter Tyler and Ross Wellings had the 

same result. By the time you read this the district 

fours team of Peter Pidcock, Rod Black, Bill 

Richardson, and Jeff Slater hopefully have a 

better result when they play their games.  

On the 5th of December is the Neil Barry afternoon 

and on the 19th of December is the Warwick/Day 

Kington afternoon. This is our last playing days 

for the year 

See you on the green. 

Rod Black, Regional Mayor, Tony Williams, 

President Jeff Slater, Mirriam Black, Jean Graff. 
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Jeff Slater 

 

Bowling results. 

District Triples. 

P Pidcock, W Richardson, J Slater def W Pearson, C Magee, G Hudson 29-15 

J Moran, P Tyler, R Wellings def P Pidcock, W Richardson, J Slater 23-19 

T Donaldson, P Robinson, B Mclean def L Bayes, R McGowan, A Johnson 20-16 

Final. 

J Moran, P Tyler, R Wellings def T Donaldson, P Robinson, B Mclean 25-14 

District Fours. 

E Gregson, L Bayes, R McGowan, A Johnson def W Pearson, B Gottke, C Magee, G Hudson 

19-17 

P Pidcock, R Black, W Richardson, J Slater def J Hanley, P Robinson, T Zonca, B Maclean 31-

10 

Final. 

P Pidcock, R Black, W Richardson, J Slater def E Gregson, L Bayes, R McGowan, A Johnson 

17-16 

Mixed Fours Final. 

V Hegarty, D Wilton, M Dobbs, E Gregson   def G Graff, C Magee B Johnson, G Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsor of the Thomo`s Betta Home Living Mixed Fours 

 

A member reported that they purchased a Sunbeam Air Fryer from Thomo`s and the service 

was great. Friendly and full of advice. Please support this sponsor. 
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To all our members, I wish you all a very Merry 

Christmas and a much better New Year. Enjoy the Festive 

Season and look forward to being back with your fellow 

Members in the new year. 

To all our Sponsors, thank you all for supporting our Club 

and may you and your Staff have a great Christmas. 

To all our fellow Clubs we wish all your Members a 

Happy Christmas and good bowling in 2022 
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Bob McGowan`s Building Sub-Committee Report 

 
Apart from the folding door you will now notice that the renovations of the upstairs Auditorium are 

complete and ready for our Christmas break up and presentation night. 

We are waiting on a contact from the Council to contact us and give a quote of the cost of sealing 

the car park. We need this quote along with one we have received from a private contractor to 

submit to hopefully receive a grant. 

With regard to the renovation taking place at the Mercure, you will notice that they have come to a 

sudden halt. After many phone calls to the Supervisor, he finally contacted the club and advised that 

the current hold up is due to inadequate brick ties from the level they have reached currently. 

Apparently, these ties that are now required to continue need to be sourced from New Zealand, 

hence the current delay. 

We are having trouble getting a quote on the roller shutter for the upstairs kitchen.  With the 

amount of damage to awnings the companies who supply and fit in town are as busy as roofers.  We 

are hopeful that we can have this quoted and installed in the new year. 

Thanks to the State Government and the Rockhampton Regional Council for supporting 

the Rockhampton Bowls Club`s Projects. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathleen Garle 01, Julie Lawrence 05, 

Gordon Dobson 10, Pat McGovern 12, 

John Babic 13, Geoff Cranston 14, 

Alan Liddell 18, Ross Sanders 21, 

Barbara Friesacher 23, Les Wust 25. 

 

 

Participants at our functions often ask: - 

WHERE DID YOU GET THESE GREAT STEAKS?       
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Thommo’s Betta home living. Phone 0749263199 

 

 

                                                                        For Real Estate 0749222122 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsoring the Rockhampton Bowls Club for 38 years 

 

Message from Bernie Gottke, 

I have almost completed the History of the RLBC from 1932 to 2014 when the RLBC joined 

RBC to be one club. The history includes information from minutes, President and 

Secretary`s Reports and Annual Reports that were available. 

 

I thank Les & Pat Fulwood for all photos with names that they gave me to scan, Val & Brian 

Hegarty for their photos and information, President Mrs. Madge Lomas`s daughter, 

Margaret and Len Reddy for their information and Kitty Beasley. 

 

The history also contains all Executive and Committee Members that were available, all 

competition results available and all details of trophies available. 

 

The history is in three sections. 

1. Containing the whole history 

2. Containing competition winners. 

3. Containing all Executives and Committee Members. 
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Any person interested in this history can give Bernie Gottke a USB that the history can be 

downloaded on.                     
 

 

 

Carol`s Recipes. 

Gluten Free Fritters. 

1 cup of chickpea flour. 

1 cup of water. 

Mix well. 

Add S & P cheese and corn. Or peas & grated spuds. Or bacon and leak chopped. 

Fry in batches with little oil, Fry both sides. 

Apricot Balls for Christmas. 

1 packet chopped apricots. 

½ tin condensed milk. 

½cup of coconut and mix well. 

Roll balls in coconut. 

Rum Balls for Christmas. 

½packet crushed plain biscuits. 

½tin condensed milk. 

1 cup of coco. 

2 tablespoons of rum. 

½ cup of any mixed nuts or sultanas. 

Mix well together 

Roll in coconut. 
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Michelle 
LANDRY MP
Federal Member for Capricornia

Local governments in Capricornia have received their second 
2021-22 quarterly payment through the Federal Government’s 
Financial Assistance Grant program.

Supporting Local 
Government in Capricornia

The funding is untied, allowing councils to 
spend the grant according to their own local 
priorities.

Local governments are vital to building safer 
and stronger communities.

They are an important delivery partner for the 
Federal Government’s economic stimulus 
packages and play a critical role in our 
response to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Councils in Capricornia have received the 
following quarterly payment:

• Isaac Regional Council - $763,175

• Livingstone Shire Council - $564,270

• Mackay Regional Council - $785,199

• Rockhampton Regional Council - 
$1,139,366

• Whitsunday Regional Council - $759,542

A total of $2.7 billion in untied Federal funding 

was allocated for local governments in 
2021–22. 

The Federal Government prepaid around 
half of the allocated funding in June 2021, 
the remainder will be paid through these 
quarterly payments across the year.

We know the early payment is a valued 
support to councils, particularly in regions 
that have faced the combined impacts of 
bushfire, drought, floods and COVID-19.

Across the nation, local governments 
employ around 194,000 people and 
deliver a wide range of services in the 
cities, regional towns and remote areas 
of Australia.  This support will continue to 
bolster Australia’s economic recovery.

Since 1974–75, the Australian 
Government has provided local 
governments with almost $60 billion 
in untied funding through the Financial 
Assistance Grants program.

For more information, visit 
https://www.regional.gov.au/local/assistance/index.aspx




